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House Bill 448 Sponsor Testimony
Chairman Ginter, and fellow members of the House Community and Family Advancement Committee, thank you for the opportunity to offer sponsor testimony on House Bill 448.  
Currently, Ohio law allows the relationship between a parent and a child to control the relationship between siblings.  Adopted children are legally severed from their siblings and it is unclear whether permanent custody ends a sibling relationship.  Although federal and state law requires children in foster care be given the opportunity to visit with their siblings, this right does not extend beyond adoption and can be easily withheld by caseworkers. Although siblings can petition for visitation within the context of a divorce or child support case, there is no mechanism by which a sibling can petition a court for visitation outside of these events. Siblings should be a source of comfort and stability to children as their relationships to the adults in their lives change, either through estrangements of parents, being removed from their parents’ care, or being adopted into a new family.  Therefore, Ohio law should allow siblings to petition for visitation and preserve their legal relationships.

House Bill 448 includes the following two provisions:
Explicitly state the sibling relationship extends beyond permanent custody order and           adoption in order to allow for inheritance, notification for placement in substitute care, and   the right to petition for visitation.
Define sibling broadly to include siblings who have at least one parent in common or were adopted by the same parents.  Sibling could also include stepsiblings and children who lived together in the same foster home and created a sibling bond.  
Many of us take our relationships with siblings for granted, yet children who must enter foster care or are adopted may not have the option to seek visitation time with their siblings. I recognize the great deal of effort that caseworkers put in to making sure that siblings are placed together; however, in the event that this is not possible, siblings should be able to request visitation through the courts. 
Thank you, Chairman Ginter and fellow members of the Committee. We are happy to answer any questions on House Bill 448 you may have at this time. 
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